LAYTON PERMANENT ALLOTMENT ASSOCIATION
Association Meeting Sunday 27th September 2015, onsite.

Attendees:
 
Jacky Stennett (JS) Chair, Dave Stennett (DS) Treasurer, Isabel Horn IH (Sec.), Dave Wignall (DW) Min Sec, John Horn, Derrick Walls, Neil Cartmell, Sarah Mather,  Gail Blackburn, Anna & Krystof Warzecha, Christine Farmer, Michelle Farmer, Alison Penistone, Elizabeth Westhead, Paulette Goldstone, 

JS opened the meeting at 13:35hrs and welcomed all.
Apologies 
Stuart Gibson, Alan Westhead, Jeff & Margaret Brayshaw, Peter & Ruth Eccles
Jane, Christine, Shirley.
Minutes of previous meeting 30/08/2015 were accepted without amendment by the meeting.
Matters arising from previous meeting
Plot 17b – 

Prospective new tenants were shown this plot by JS and DW last week. They are expected to come in this afternoon to sign their agreements and collect a key.
Solar Panels – 

Neil was invited to report on the proposals for a solar panel power supply for the site.
Neil reported that he had been in contact with a supplier, who had supplied a similar system to a site in Brighton, i.e. a system to power - ‘kettle’, computer, projector, lights for container, loo, tearoom. Their recommendation is for:-
3 x 100w panels, charger for the panels, inverter 3KW or a 2KW inverter with generator input, cables, lights and gel batteries (4 x 100ah, estimated lifetime of 5 years)
The total cost would be about £1810. Neil did point out that these items were from a single supplier and if there were any issues, it would be easier to deal with them, rather than purchasing the parts from different sources e.g. ebay variety of suppliers, at what could be a slightly lower cost.

Neil would fit the system and recommended that the cables be buried.
Jacky pointed out that the cost of providing an electricity supply to the site was £2500 and the ongoing costs (standing charges), installation etc.
Following a discussion, including if the Association had the funds for this outlay; JS put the proposal for a solar power system to a vote. This was unanimously voted to progress with this project.

Neil did ask for the power requirements of the projector, and Paulette agreed to supply this information.
 JS thanked Neil for his report and work.
Water compensation payment – the Association had received two £60 cheques – as we had two supplies, and a decision on what to do with this money was needed. An option was to give a refund to all plot holders off next year’s water charge; this would amount to about £2 per plot. 
After a discussion of other options it was decided to treat it as a donation and use it to fund light refreshments, burgers and fireworks on our Bonfire night event on 5th November at the site.
Chairperson’s report

JS reported that Shaun Keane had obtained from the Ambulance service a defibrillator. It is worth about £1000, it is simple to use and needs to be located in a secure but accessible location. JS did state that the Ambulance Service would need access to the defibrillator and we would need to review how to provide this. The key to the tearoom is currently located in the toilet but, since the loss of the generator and the number of previous tenants to the site and access needed by the Ambulance Service, it was felt that alternate location was needed.
A suggestion from Shaun was to provide a code lock, containing keys to the tearoom, fixed to the external tearoom wall. DS had reviewed this and there were a number available ranging from less than £20 to a police recommended key safe at about £60.

The meeting felt that as the defibrillator did not cost us anything, we should go for the police recommended one. The code would be distributed to all plot holders and the Ambulance Service.
The meeting felt that some training/awareness should be provided. JS said she would ask if Shaun could provide some coaching for plot holders. 

All attending thanked Shaun for obtaining the device for the Association.
The next meeting will be the Association AGM. JS put it to the meeting where and when?
The discussion by the meeting considered why were we going elsewhere? (St Kentigern’s), peoples’ availability, day and time. It was decided that the meeting should be held on site on a Sunday afternoon. A hotpot would be provided and, hopefully, we would have the fire and lighting available.

Although the date was yet to be set, it would be mid-November and this would the last meeting of the year.

As it was to be the AGM, all committee members would stand down and a new committee elected. JS & DS would stand for election but, Isabel would not be standing for re-election as secretary. As there was also a committee member position currently unfilled, JS urged all plot holders to consider if they could help the Association by standing for one of the positions. The allotment does not run itself; it doesn’t take a great deal of time, but needs ‘new blood’ and skills. So please do consider standing for a committee post or as secretary.
Site report
JS – There is not a great deal to report this month. As previously mentioned, new tenants have joined us on plot 17b.
Secretary’s report
Encroachment – Success! With the help from the Council, contractors have now replaced the neighbours fence and base panels, and reinstated back to the allotment boundary the allotments wire fencing. Isabel stated that the contractors had done a wonderful job and thanked Neil MacKay for his efforts in getting this work completed.
JS wished to put on record the time, effort and tenacity that Isabel had spent in getting a resolution to this encroachment problem caused by the neighbour. Thank-you, Isabel.
IH let the meeting know that there was a problem with pear trees onsite. Leaves on the tree have developed orange/red marks on them. DW had also noticed similar on his pear trees. IH had removed all the leaves off their pear tree.
DW had looked on the RHS website and it looked like ‘Pear rust’, which is a fungal growth. With no chemical solution, the advice is to remove and destroy infected leaves.

See RHS website at https://www.rhs.org.uk/advice/profile?pid=236
Treasurers Report
DS distributed his account summary report. 
DS reported that he had read one of the water meters serving the site (a car was parked on the other meter) and estimated that water cost for the month was £135. Water usage has been about half last year and anticipated a refund/discount off next years’ water charge to plot holders.
As mentioned earlier, £120 compensation payment from United Utilities, banked under ‘donations’.

This month there had been little shop sales, £22 from equipment hire, £10 site maintenance costs for weed killer for paths.
AOB
Michelle, plot 42, reported that she had been asked if a school group (about 15) could visit her plot, monthly during the growing season, as part of a school project looking at growing and the environment. They would have their own small patch to develop over the season and would have their teacher and support staff with them to supervise. They would only go on her plot. 
The project was agreed as the school group have visited the allotment before and are covered having their own insurance.

IH – The Council had made her aware of a ‘Wheelbarrow Garden’ competition. To be held at the Winter Gardens, they are looking for a wheelbarrow, filled with any growing and environmental theme, of veg, fruit and flowers. All agreed that it would be good for the Association to take part and IH would seek out further details.
Paulette – There are a number of beehives on site and the beekeepers are looking for anyone who wishes to learn more about beekeeping as a ‘keeper’ or as a volunteer to let herself, Mica, John or Jane know. Training will be provided as required. Please do consider this opportunity.
Date of next meeting – JS reminded all that the next meeting is the Association AGM. There was a brief discussion on dates and availabilities of members. It was agreed that the date would be mid-November and communicated at a later date.
Next meeting. A Sunday in mid-November 2015, at the allotment tea rooms. 

The date to be confirmed. 
This will be the Association AGM. Refreshments and hot-pot will be available.

Please consider if you can help in the running of the allotment by standing for election to the Association committee.
JS then closed the meeting thanking all for attending.

The meeting closed at 1425hrs.
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